Mono County Tri-Valley Groundwater Management District

Post Office Box 936
Benton, CA. 93512

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
Carol Ann Mitchell, Chairperson
Phil West, Vice-Chairperson

Geri Bassett, Secretary
Marion Dunn
Richard Moss

, Greg Allen
Rhonda Duggan, Mono County District 2 Supervisor (Ex-Officio Member)

REGULAR MEETING AGENDA
Wednesday, August 24, 2022 at 6:30 p-m.
Benton Community Center
Highway 120, Benton, CA. 93514
1.TVGMD Advisory Board
A. Advisory Board Report and Comment.
2. Public Comment (on any matter within the jurisdiction of the District).

3. Discussion and possible action to approve the July 13, 2022, minutes. (Attachment A)

4. Resolution No. 22-07 authorizing remote teleconference meetings from August 24, 2022 until
September 24, 2022. (Attachment B)

5. Report on changing the District address.
6. Brief Reports from Directors.
7. 2022 Election Report: action required by Board to appoint to vacancies. (Attachment C)

8. Review and possible action on insurance coverage for the District as well as Administrative costs
relating to the Groundwater Model grant.

9. Private well monitoring.

10. Mid-year review of Strategic Plan for the TVGMD (Attachment D)
11. Review of District Conflict of Interest Code.

12. Public Comment (on any matter).

13. Set meetings for remainder of 2022. Adjournment to Wednesday,September, 28, 2022, 6:30
p.m., at the Chalfant Community Center.
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MINUTES

MONO COUNTY TRI-VALLEY GROUNDWATER
MANAGEMENT DISTRICT
Regular Meeting of
July 13, 2022 6:30 P.M.
Benton Community Center — in-person only

Chairperson Mitchell called the meeting to order at 6:36 P.M. on July 13, 2022, Meeting was
held in-person.
Roll Call:

Directors Present: Mitchell, Dunn, Allen, Duggan, and Bassett.

Directors Absent: West (excused due to family health issue), Moss (excused due to

health issues).
Advisory board present: Dennis Murphy, and Ed Parkinson
Mono County (M.C.) Personnel in attendance: Assistant County Counsel {A.C.C.) Chris
Beck, Mono County Counsel intern (M.C.C.1.) Scott Pease

1. Tri-Valley Groundwater Management District (TVGMD) Advisory Board (A.B.)
A. Advisory Board Report and Comment.
D. Murphy reported that the A.B. has not met since our May 18, 2022 meeting. He also
mentioned that Director Bassett and he had taken a new reading on the Benton
monitoring well and she would report on that fater in the meeting.

2. Public Comments (on any matter within the jurisdiction of the District).
Director Dunn asked if anyone, especially A.C.C. Beck, knew what the digging was for that is
happening on Highway 6 just North of the California/Nevada State line. There are several
large holes being dug in the ground. The concern is that the digging might get into the water
table and cause disruptions. Director Allen believes that a concrete and aggregate plant is
being put in. '
A.C.C. Beck replied that he would check on it.

3. Approval of minutes of the May 18, June 17, and June 120, 2022 meetings.
(Attachment A).
A motion to approve the May 18, June 17, and June 20, 2022 meeting minutes as written
was made by Director Dunn and seconded by Director Allen.
Vote — all directors in attendance — “yes”.

4. Resolution No. 22-07 authorizing remote teleconference meetings from July 13 to

August 13, 2022.

Motion to approve the Resolution 22-07 was made by Director Alien and seconded by
Director Dunn.

Vote — alt directors in attendance — “yes”.

It was noted that there will need to be a special meeting before August 13, 2022 to consider
and potentially approve an updated resolution in order to hold the August 24, 2022 meeting
via zoom. Director Mitchell will work with the Board to set a date for that meeting.




3. Review and possible approval of the District map. (Attachment C)
Director Mitchell explained that the TVGMD has never had a map showing the District's area
of jurisdiction. One of our Chalfant residents has agreed to work with the TVGMD on that
task. He needs to know what we want and what we plan on using the map for

(presentations, website information, etc.). The current draft of the map was reviewed and

changes requested are:
A. the Fish Slough Area of Critical Environmental Concern should be shown
B. creeksfaquifers coming into the TVGMD should be shown
C. map should be “zoomed in” to show better detail
D. include means and bounds of the TVGMD
E. the inyo/Mono County line should be shown

It was noted that the M.C. website has a map that shows the TVGMD area in relation to Fish

Slough and that the groundwater model study will probably add more information for the

map.

Director Mitchell asked that any additional desired change requests be forwarded to her,
Introduction — Director Mitchell introduced A.C.C. Beck and M.C.C.I. Pease. A.C.C. Beck stated
that he is a new M.C. A.C.C. and has experience in water law. He will be working with the
TVGMD along with A.C.C. Fox. M.C.C.L. Pease stated that he is a law clerk and will be in M.C.
for the summer.

6. Further discussion on changing the District address.
Director Bassett explained that our current mailing address is a Post Office box in Benton,
which is not very central to the District and not currently convenient for mail pickup. The
thought is to change our mailing address to 123 Valley Rd. in Chalfant, which is the address
for the Chalfant Community Center. This would be a more central location and wouid save
the District the yearly cost of maintaining the Post Office box, which is currently $90,
Discussion followed concerning the steps that would be needed to change the address and
notify necessary entities.
A motion to move forward with the address change was made by Director Dunn and
seconded by Director Allen.
Vote - all directors in attendance - “yes”.
Directors Mitchell and Bassett will proceed with this task.

7. Discussion and report on the Inyo-Mono Integrated Regional Water Management
(IRWM) program for possible funding to develop a hydrologic groundwater model
of the Tri-Valley.
M.C.C.l. Pease reported that M.C. and the TVGMD have proposed a grant for the
Tri-Valley groundwater model study, including an isotope study. IRWM has ranked their
submitted proposals and the TV proposal was ranked #2, which means that the project will
be fully funded. The total amount for the project is $229,000. See attached Funding
Proposal (handout ltem 1),
The model will use existing data as well as new data. M.C.C.l. Pease is working with IRWM
to finalize the grant paperwork for submission to the Department of Water Resources
(DWR); submission deadline is mid-August.
There is a consultant that is familiar with the Owens Valley and Tri-Valley areas that will
probably be interested in the project. M.C. needs to prepare a Request for Bid (RFB). This
is the same consultant that worked with the Owens Valley Groundwater Association (OVGA)
to prepare the Groundwater Sustainability Plan (GSP) that was submitted to DWR.
DWR's decision on the grant is expected to be announced in about November 2022,




8. Brief Report of Director Activities and 2022 Election Report.
Director Mitchell reported that:
A. there are two TVGMD Board domestic well positions and one TVGMD Board agricultural
well position that will be available to be filled in the November election.
B. also, the current agricultural well vacancy on the Board will be available to be filled in the
November election.
C. the filing period starts on July 18 and ends, she believes, the first week of August 2022,

Director Bassett reported that:

A. the July OVGA meeting originally scheduled for July 14 was moved to August 11, 2022,

B. A.B. Murphy and she measured the Benton monitoring welf on 7/12/22. The water level
is down to 131.30 feet, from the 130.9 feet measured on 4/12/2022,

C. in relation to the possibility of measuring private party wells, the Board might need to
consider purchasing longer meters. She has confirmed with DWR that the meters we
have are what is recommended, at lease until, if and when, we are able to use
transducers to measure water levels. The Board currently has one 150-foot meter and
two 200-foot meters. A current price sheet shows that a 500-foot meter will cost $1092
plus tax and any related shipping; approximately $1200.

D. the TVGMD general ledger account balance is $11,587.42, as of June 15, 2022.

Director Mitchell reported that she received a confirmation of receipt from DWR on the letter
she sent to Tim Ross concerning the OVGA Groundwater Sustainability Agency (GSA)
boundary change that will allow TVGMD to again be the GSA for their jurisdiction. There has
been no progress made by DWR on this issue. She is assuming that OVGA sent the
boundary change letter as voted on in their April meeting, but is unsure. Supervisor Duggan
will check with OVGA on this issue. Director Mitchell will also follow-up with OVGA.

Director Alien asked about liability for actions taken on by the Board, especially when
monitoring private wells. A.C.C. Beck mentioned that the M.C. Risk Liability Officer should
be able to provide insurance.

M.C.C.l. Pease mentioned that M.C. has applied to be the GSA for other groundwater basins
in Mono County, not including the TVGMD area.

9. Further discussion of financing options for the District.
Director Mitchell stated that the legistation to make the TVGMD did not include financing for
the District. For several years, M.C. funded TVGMD with $5,000 per year; this funding was
stopped in about the late 1990’s when the M.C. budget became tighter. We need money to
do projects.

Supervisor Duggan mentioned that Administrative costs, like liability insurance, especially
those needed for the groundwater model project, should be communicated to A.C.C. Beck
and/or M.C.C.I. Pease. And she can bring the need to the M.C. Board of Supervisors
(BOS).

A.C.C). Beck can help determine if the need is something that M.C.BOS should cover.
Director Bassett mentioned that this item also was intended to indicate a presentation from
M.C.C. regarding the legislated options for special districts to raise funds for their projects.
For various reasons, the presentation has not yet been given. A.C.C. Beck said he would
follow up on that presentation and possibly present it during the August 24, 2022 meeting.




10. Discussion and possible action on proceeding with well monitoring.

11.

12.

13.

A.B. Puhvel had submitted a monitoring plan proposal that has not yet been decided on.
There was discussion about the TVGMD doing monitoring of private wells and about the
possibility of a contractor doing the monitoring. The contractor quote for monitoring for one
year was $6500, When the plan was presented, an update of the Key Well Access
Agreement was needed. See agenda item #11.

Further discussion concerned the method(s) of financing a contractor monitored program.
Some attendees felt that M.C. should at least partially fund on-going monitoring. Supervisor
Duggan said that M.C. was not going to fund that monitoring and that we needed to work
with A.C.C. Beck on methods of funding and the Administrative costs. And communicate
with them about how we were previously funded.

There was also discussion on the potential uses of additional data gathered by the
monitoring. Any data gathered could be used by the consultant preparing the groundwater
model. However, more frequent data, such as could be achieved using transducers, is
needed. A.C.C. Fox had been tasked with working with OVGA to determine the status of
having DWR supply transducers and who would pay to install them. A.C.C. Beck will follow
up on that.

A.C.C. Fox was also going to get the data that OVGA had collected on TV wells. When
Director Mitchell followed up on getting the data, she was told by OVGA Executive Manager
Aaron Steinwand that it was on a link that he sent her. She has not been able to find the
data, the link isn’t working. She will send the link to A.C.C. Beck.

A.C.C. Beck mentioned that, in addition to the updated access agreement, the TVGMD
would need insurance to cover any issues that arise. He will work with the M.C, Risk
Liability Officer to obtain a quote for that coverage.

Discussion regarding consent and release of liability from property owners regarding
key well monitoring program (draft is Attachment D).

A.C.C. Beck stated that the old access agreement (handout #2) has been updated and the
draft for review and approval is attachment D. He feels that this agreement, along with the
liability insurance, will sufficiently cover the District.

A motion was made by Director Bassett o approve the draft access agreement.

Director Dunn seconded the motion.

Vote ~ all directors in attendance ~ “ves”.

Public comment (on any matter).
None.

Adjournment to Wednesday, August 24, 2022, 6:30 p.m., in Chalfant {pending COVID-
19 status).

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Director Dunn and seconded by Director Allen.
Vote - all directors in attendance — “yes”. Meeting was adjourned at 8:25 P.M.

Next regular meeting will be held on the fourth Wednesday of August 2022:
August 24, 2022
At 6:30 P.M. at the Chalfant Community Center

Geri Bassett, Secretary, TVGMD




FUNDING PROPOSAL - GROUNDWATER MODEL OF
TRI-VALLEY/FISH-SLOUGH AREA
Optional Additive Request: Isotope Study

Purpose and Need

Hydrologic investigations related to the local implementation of the California’s Sustainable
Groundwater Management Act identified a lack of groundwater modeling and associated information
for the Mono County portion of the Owens Valley Groundwater Basin. Groundwater [evels in both the
Tri-Valley and Fish Slough areas have been declining over the past 30 years and it is important to
understand how the system functions.

This grant proposal seeks funding to develop a numerical, MODFLOW groundwater model covering the
Tri-Valley and Fish Slough areas for the purpose of better understanding and quantifying the amount
and the flow of groundwater in this area. The groundwater model would be calibrated to existing
historical data and also serve as a predictive tool to analyze future groundwater conditions and potential
management. This project is intended to provide confidence in the state-of-science of the Tri-Valley/Fish
Slough groundwater system and to provide a framework for analyzing future groundwater management
options.

Mono County is requesting financial assistance from the Inyo-Mono Integrated Regional Management
Group (IMIRMG) in an amount of $199,000 for a hydrogeologic consultant to develop this groundwater
model.

In addition, the County received input from the Tri-Valley Groundwater Management District and the
Sierra Club Range of Light Group that an isotope study should be included in the project, for the purpose
of identifying the sources and path of groundwater. This item is therefore included as an optional
additive request.

Background

In 2014, California passed the Sustainable Groundwater Management Act (SGMA) to monitor and
regulate state-wide groundwater resources at the basin scale. The Owens Valley Groundwater Basin
encompasses most the area between the Sierra Nevada and White/Inyo mountains from the California-
Nevada border along Highway 6 in Mono County south to the Olancha area in Inyo County. In 2017,
several local agencies, including Mono and Inyo counties and the Tri-Valley Groundwater Management
District, signed a Joint Powers Agreement to form the Owens Valley Groundwater Authority (OVGA), a
SGMA Groundwater Sustainability Agency (GSA). The OVGA was tasked with implementing SGMA in the
Owens groundwater basin. As part of the SGMA process, the OVGA developed a Groundwater
Sustainability Plan {(GSP) for the basin which was completed and submitted to the Department of Water
Resources in January 2022. An outside consultant, Daniel B. Stephens and Associates, assisted with GSP

development. .
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to make this orientation process as efficient as possible, building on the information and data availability
gathered during the OVGA GSP process. Sub-tasks will include:

A} Review existing landsurface models (USGS Basin Characterization Model and DBS&A Distributed
Parameter Watershed Model)

B) Review historic groundwater models { e.g. Mono County/US Filter model)

C} Review and refine the existing Hydrogeologic Conceptual Model

D) Gather/prepare existing hydrologic monitoring data (climate, groundwater, flow, etc.)

E) Assess any additional knowledge or data gained since GSP creation

Task 4 — Development and Calibration of a numerical MODFLOW Groundwater Mode!

This will be the primary work task. After the review and assessments made in Task 3, the modeling team
will convert the HCM into a numerical MODFLOW groundwater model. Once created, the model will be
calibrated to existing data and a sensitivity analysis will be conducted. Aspects of numerical simulation
such as the mass-balance components, boundary conditions, and aquifer layers and properties will be
compared to HCM and areas of discrepancy will receive additional evaluation. Sub-tasks will include:

A} Define the primary purpose of the groundwater model

B} Convert HCM into a multi-layered, numerical MODFLOW groundwater model

C} Calibrate the groundwater model to historical groundwater level and surface flow data

D) Conduct Sensitivity Analysis to identify key modeling parameters that have potential to
significantly influence mode! predictions

E}) Compare model to HCM, note and address discrepancies, discuss/address model uncertainty

Task 5 — Run Three Predictive Simulations using Groundwater Model

Once the numerical grox.‘mdwaterﬂow model has been created and calibrated to historical data, in Task
5 the modeling team will work with the TVGMD to develop and then analyze three predictive
simulations. These predictive scenarios would be used to inform current and future groundwater
‘management options. An example of a key predictive scenario would be to predict groundwater levels
and discharge amounts for the ensuing 20 year period in the Tri-Valley and Fish Slough area based on
the existing hydrologic regime (current recharge and pumping amounts). Based on the results from this
primary predictive scenario, two additional scenarios would be developed which balance long-term
sustainability goals and associated environmental protections with socio-economic impacts and related
negative environmental outcomes.

Task 6 — Model Documentation and Reporting

The modeling team will document all aspects of model development. All model, data and other files will
be provided to Mono County and TVGMD. A detailed report will be provided which includes procedures,
analyses, findings and recommendations that resulted from Tasks 1-5. Hard copy and PDF versions of
the final report will be provided to Mono County and TVGMD as well as the other relevant electronic




files {e.g. MODFLOW, GIS, Excel, ett.). As noted in Task 2, the final report would be presented in a public
venue at time of project completion. '

Isotope Study

If funded, an isotope study would be prepared contemporaneously with the hydrologic model, either by
the same modeling team or by a separate consultant.

Schedule

Itis anticipated that once the grant funding is approved and made available, TVGMD will select a
groundwater modeling team and complete Tasks 1-6 within a 16-month period. It is likely that this
timeline could be accelerated if grant requirements dictate a shorter implementation/completion time
frame. A general breakdown of timing is as follows:

Months 1-2 Mono County receives grant funding and any associated approvals to proceed, TVGMD
selects groundwater modeling consultant

Months 3-4 Modeling consultants completes Task 1 and initial Task 2 meeting and field visit
Months5-12  Modeling team conducts and completes Tasks 3-6

Months 13-14 TVGMD and modeling team reviews final report and conducts final Task 2 public
meeting ’

Months 14-16  Finalize any remaining contracting, billing, data transfer and grant funding requirements

Preliminary Cost Estimate

A preliminary cost estimate developed from the Scope of Work and in comparison to a similar
groundwater modeling project in the Eastern Sierra is summarized below.

e it T S e e

Task 1 - Initial Project Orientation and Review 7,500
Task 2 — Meetings and Field Visit 20,000
Task 3 — Review of Existing Hydrogeologic Conceptual Model and 40,000
Formulation

Task 4 — Development and Calibration of a numerical MODELOW 65,000
Groundwater Model

Task 5 — Run Predictive simulations (3) using Groundwater Mode! 18,000
Task 6 — Model documentation and Reporting 22,500
Subtotal 173,000
Total (with 15% contingency added) 199,000




FROPERTY OWNER APPROVAL
OF PARTICIPATION IN
TRI-VALLEY GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICT
KEY WELL MONITORING PROGRAM

Pursuant to Provisions of its enabling legislation, the Tri-
Valley Groundwater Management District ig undertaking a key well
monitoring Program in order to determine the extent of the
groundwater basins in the Tri-valley area, and to determine
whether those groundwater basins are over-drafted. The results
of the progran will enable the District to take actions which
Wwill assure that the groundwater basins will be Protected.

In order to carry out the Program, agents of the District
must have well data and access to wells located op Private
Property for the purpose of making heasurements, -

The undersigned owns private Property on which a well is
located. This constitutes Permission to authorized agents of the
District tgo enter the property of the undersigned for the purpose
of making weill Neasurements. At the option of the undersigned,
existing well data may also be Provided to the agents of the
district,

Information obtained by the District will be made avajilaple to
the Property owner.

Date:

Name of Property Owner
(Please print)

Phone:
4 Mailing Address

Physical Location of Froperty:

Signature of Property Owner:
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RESOLUTION 22-08

A RESOLUTION OF THE MONO COUNTY TRI-VALLEY GROUNDWATER
MANAGEMENT DISTRICT BOARD OF DIRECTORS, |
AUTHORIZING REMOTE TELECONFERENCE MEETINGS
FOR THE PERIOD OF AUGUST 24, 2022 THROUGH SEPTEMBER 24, 2022
PURSUANT TO AB 361

WHEREAS, on March 4, 2020, Governor Newsom issued a Proclamation of State of
Emergency in response to the COVID-19 pandemic, which Proclamation remains in effect; and

WHEREAS, on March 17, 2020, Governor Newsom issued Executive Order N-29-20,
modifying the teleconferencing rules set forth in the California Open Meeting law, Government
Code section 54950 et seq. (the “Brown Act”), subject to compliance with certain requirements;
and

WHEREAS, on June 11, 2021, Governor Newsom issued Executive Order N-08-21,
providing that the modifications would remain in place through September 30, 2021; and

WHEREAS, on September 16, 2021, Governor Newsom signed AB 361, providing that
a legislative body subject to the Brown Act may continue to meet under modified
teleconferencing rules if the meeting occurs during a proclaimed state of emergency and state or
local officials have imposed or recommended measures to promote social distancing; and

WHEREAS, the Local Health Officer and the Director of Mono County Public Health
have recommended that measures be implemented to promote social distancing, including the
holding of virtual meetings of legislative bodies within the County of Mono, a copy of that
recommendation is attached as an exhibit and incorporated herein; and

WHEREAS, in the interest of public health and safety, and in response to the local
recommendation for measures to promote social distancing, the MONO COUNTY TRI-
VALLEY GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICT (the “Legislative Body”) deems it
necessary to invoke the provisions of AB 361 related to teleconferencing;

NOW, THEREFORE, THE LEGISLATIVE BODY FINDS AND RESOLVES that:

SECTION ONE: The recitals set forth above are true and correct and are adopted as
findings of the Legislative Body.

SECTION TWO: The Legislative Body has considered the circumstances of the State of]
Emergency and determines that, as a result of the existence of a state of emergency related to
COVID-19, meeting in person would present imminent risks to the health or safety of attendees.

SECTION THREE: State or local officials have recommended measutres to promote
social distancing, including the holding of virtual meetings for legislative bodies within the
County of Mono that are subject to the Brown Act.

SECTION FOUR: Meetings of the Legislative Body may be held virtually in
accordance with the procedures set forth in AB 361 from August 24, 2022 until September 24,
2022.
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SECTION FIVE: Staffis directed to return to the Legislative Body no later than thirty
(30) days after the adoption of this resolution, or at the next meeting of the Legislative Body, if
later, for the Legislative Body to consider whether to make the findings required to meet under

the modified teleconference procedures of AB 361.

PASSED, APPROVED and ADOPTED this 24
vote, to wit:

AYES:
NOES:
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

day of August, 2022, by the following

Carol Ann Mitchell, Chair




CLERK—RECORDER—REGISTRAR

COUNTY OF MONO

P.0. BOX 237, BRIDGEPORT, CALIFORNIA 93517
(760) 932-5530 » FAX (760) 932-5531

Scheereen Dedman Queenie Barnard
Clerk-Recorder-Registrar Asst. Clerk-Recorder-Registrar
760-932-5538 760-932-5534
sdedman@mono.ca.gov gbarnard@mono.ca.qgov
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August 18, 2022

Tri-Valley Groundwater Management District
PO Box 936

Benton, CA 93512

RE: General Election, November 8, 2022

At the close of the filing period for the General Election, the following candidate(s) had filed a declaration
of candidacy for a seat on the board of the Tri-Valley Groundwater Management District:

. e 4 open seats
CaraliAnn Mitchel e This race will not go to the ballot J

Pursuant to California Elections Code section 1051 5, the Board of Supervisors will appoint in lieu of election
those persons who have filed declarations of candidacy by the close of the filing period, and will also make
appointments to fill remaining open seats when fewer persons file than seats available, or when no one
files.

As specified in Resolution #R12-64, within 30 days from the date of this notice, the district may provide the
County elections official with the name or names of any qualified persons recommended by the district for
appointment by the Board of Supervisors. If the County elections official does not receive timely
recommendations from the district, the County elections office will place an announcement in the
newspaper to advertise the open seat(s) on the board of the special district and call for letters of interest to
be sent to the elections official by a given deadline. Persons whose names are obtained through the
process outlined above shall then be considered by the Board of Supervisors for appointment pursuant to
Elections Code section 10515.

Your board will have four open seats at the end of November. Because one candidate provided
documents, please provide your recommendation for the remaining seats in writing no later than
September 17, 2022, Please send recommendations to my attention at the address listed above.

Please contact me if you have any questions,

Sincerely,

Al

Queenie Barnard

Assistant Registrar of Voters
(760) 932-5534
gbarnard@mono.ca.gov




Carol Ann Mitchell <rick.and.carol.ann@gmail.com>

y Groundwater Management District insurance options

FW: Tri-Valle

3 messages

Christopher Beck <cbeck@mono.ca.gov> Mon, Aug 8, 2022 at 2:25 PM

To: CA Mitchell <rick.and.carol.ann@gmail.com>

Carol Ann,

Please see the below from country risk manager Jay Sloane regarding insurance for the District. If you would like, we can
place an item on the next agenda and | can go through it in detail with the Board. Are we having a meeting this week?

Thank you very much!

Chris

From: Jay Sloane <jsloane@mono.ca.gov>

Sent: Thursday, August 4, 2022 3:29 PM

To: Christopher Beck <cbeck@mono.ca.gov>

Subject: Tri-Valley Groundwater Management District insurance options

Hi Chris,

Here are some insurance options for the Tri-Valley Groundwater Management Districts:

General Liability:

They can request a quote for coverage through a local company such as https://vpcustomins.com/ in Bishop, CA. We
have many contractors who use them, and they are good at explaining what Coverages are appropriate. In fact, they
have helped explain things to me in the past. This would enable them to appropriately defend/indemnify the county in our
connection with them.

Professional Insurance:

This is not needed since they aren’t professionals such as doctors, engineers, lawyers, accountants, etc. It can be
confusing sometimes since this insurance is interchangeable with errors and omissions insurance, but it is not needed in
my opinion.

Volunteer Medical:

This is not a requirement for them, but it is conceivable that one of the members could sustain an injury while performing
their on-site volunteer work. There is a company that may be able to provide them with medical insurance to cover the
volunteers. Volunteer Insurance Services https://visvolunteers.com/




Auto Insurance:

hitps://visvolunteers.com/ also has a program, to my understanding, that can extend auto liability limits for the volunteers

to further protect the special district and the county in the event of a high liability auto accident with 3™ party bodily injury
that would typically exceed standard auto liability limits.

So | think the best way to proceed is with a GL and Auto quote to protect the county, and perhaps consider the cost of the
Volunteer Medical insurance in case someone is hurt in the field. Just a special note here is that I'm mentioning 2
Separate insurance resources “VPU” and “VIS”. While VIS does have a GL program, it's my understanding that their
would not protect the county., ‘

Jay Sloane
Mono County Risk Manager
PO Box 2415, Mammoth Lakes, CA 93546

(760) 932-5405

Carol Ann Mitchell <rick.and.carol.ann@gmail.com> Mon, Aug 8, 2022 at 3:28 PM
To: Christopher Beck <cbeck@mono.ca.gov>
Hi Chris. Thanks so much for the insurance options. 1 will put the matter on our regular
meeting agenda for August 24, in Chalfant at 6:30. | am still trying to schedule a
special meeting via zoom for the AB 361 item. | will send an agenda to you as soon as
| can confirm the meeting time and date with the Board.

Thanks so much for your help on the insurance issue.

Carol Ann Mitchell, Chairman
TVGMD

[Quoted text hidden]

Carol Ann Mitchell <rick.and.carol.ann@gmail.com> Thu, Aug 18, 2022 at 8:17 AM
To: Geri Bassett <gmb29515@gmail.com>, Greg Allen <allenranch01@gmail.com>, Marion Dunn
<mariondunn1937@gmail.com>, The Six W Ranch <sixwranch@hughes.net>, Rhonda Duggan <rduggan@mono.ca.gov>
Bec: Carol Ann Mitchell <rick.and.carolann@gmail.com>

[Quoted text hidden]



MONO COUNTY TRI-VALLEY

GROUNDWATER MANAGEMENT DISTRICT

2022 Strategic Plan - Adopted February 23, 2022

TVGMD Core Vision:

To preserve the ground water within the boundaries of the District (Chapter 844 of 1989 California
Statutes).

Mission: To comply with the California Sustainable Groundwater Management Act (2014) and other
applicable laws (government code, water code etc.) as the law pertains to the District. This plan will
be reviewed by the Board of Directors on a quarterly basis and may be amended as needed.

Key Issues:

1. Rebuild reputation with community members of the Tri-Valley.

2. Adopt values of mutual respect between the Board of Directors and the Advisory Board.

3. To move forward as a Groundwater Sustainability Agency after being stationary with
circumstances from the Owens Valley Groundwater Authority.

4. Improve our communication with each valley through newsletters or announcements on radio
etc.

9. To build functioning accountable teams for well monitoring with approval from the Board of
Directors. Rules for well monitoring are needed.

Essential Projects for Remainder of 2022:

1. Re-instate Well Monitoring Program:
a. Assign monitoring team for county dump wells.
b. Assign TVGMD Director to CASGEM to enter data for DWR.
c. Have legal counsel review previous Key Well documents.
d. Schedule Training for Key Well volunteers.

2. Secure District Records and Well Monitoring Equipment: Work with county to secure records
and well monitoring equipment.




. Revise District Environmental Handbook and Permit Rules and Fees: District to work with legal
counsel to update required CEQA statutes.

- Funding for Groundwater Model: Work with Mono County to obtain funding for groundwater
model.

5. District Finance: Develop options for funding of District operations.

6. Work on a Multi-Year Strategic Plan for use in a future GSP




